	Sudbury Transportation Committee

	Minutes of meeting Thursday, May 18, 2006; 10:00 AM, Sudbury Senior Center 

	Present:  COA Board members Joe Bausk, Pat Mullen and Ben Stahl, Kristin Kiesel Director Sudbury Senior Center

	Absent:  Carolyn Young, Dave Mortimer

	Next meeting:  Thursday, June 29, 2006 10:00 AM, Sudbury Senior Center 

	Issue
	Discussion
	Decisions/Questions
	Next Steps

	Minutes of last meeting
	
	Minutes accepted as submitted
	

	Old Business

	Sudbury Senior Access Update
	Currently we have sold 31 books.  As of the end of April, 72 coupons had been used, and people seem satisfied with the service.  Primary destinations have been Concord, Framingham, Maynard, and Sudbury.  16 people went to the doctor, 16 connected to other transportation, and 6 went to a hospital.
	It isn’t clear why the hospital and the doctor users needed the taxi service and didn’t use FISH.
	Kris will try to clarify the medical trips on the taxi.

	MBTA/RTA
	We received a letter of support for the economic stimulus package relating to transportation from Senator Resor.
We received an e-mail from John Thomas seeming to indicate that the size of reimbursement for a paratransit system was related to the number of ride-eligible persons served.  
	This reduces the incentive to seek reimbursement, since 50% of a much smaller pool would be eligible.
	Kris will confer with Paul Regan again to clarify.

	Joint Wayland/Sudbury items
	The joint meeting will be on June 5 at 7 in the Wayland Town Building.
	
	

	Sudbury Senior Access bid process
	Joe has learned that there is not a need to go out to bid.  We can have multiple vendors for this service.
Ben recontacted the taxi companies.  Marlboro City cab and Town Taxi don’t want to be involved.  Tommy’s Taxi has not returned repeated calls.  Natick Cab is interested in pursuing the opportunity to work with us.  
	Natick cab does not have handicap accessible vehicles.  Tommy’s Taxi does.  There is nothing preventing us from having contracts with multiple vendors.
	Joe will speak with Paul Kenny, to develop the new contract with JFK for FY 07, and will work with Natick cab to develop a similar contract.

	Van service expansion
	Some surveys have been returned.  Most riders would like to have Framingham, Marlboro, Wayland and Natick added as van destinations.  
	It is not clear from the surveys which hour of the day would work best when we move from 30 to 35 hours a week in July.  In addition, adding Natick and/or Framingham as destinations may have an impact on the Monday social van trip.
	Kris will talk with Linda and bring the info to the next Council on Aging Board meeting.

	New Business

	FISH Mileage reimbursement
	Ben researched the allowable mileage reimbursement for volunteer rides from the federal government for 2005.
	The allowance is 14 cents a mile.  According to Ben’s calculations, if the price of gas is $3 a gallon, and the car get 21 ½ MPG and drives 100 miles it would use 4.65 gallons, at a cost of $13.95.  
	FISH drivers can either deduct the 14 cents a mile from their income taxes, or, if they can’t afford the gas, FISH can offer to reimburse them at that rate.

	Next meeting
	June 29, 2006,  10:00 AM, Sudbury Senior Center 
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